
CENTRAL LINN SCHOOL BOARD UPDATE 

J"anuary 11, 2016 

COMMUNICATION 
) Each month, teachers may nominate students for the Superintendent's Award. The award is 

given in recognition of outstanding personal accomplishments. Recipients for J'anuary were: 
Bailey Lester, kindergarten: Jayne Neal, second grade: Garrett Winter, eighth grade: and 
Logan Israel, twelfth grade. 

BOARD ACTION 
) Approved meeting minutes of the December 14, 2015 school board meeting. 
) Adopted Local Service Plan from Linn-Benton-Lincoln ESD for 2015-2017. 
) Extended temporary teaching contract for Martin Coatney for second semester. 
) Approved Special Education Director stipend for Brian Gardner. 
) Directed administrative staff to pursue OSOM grant with the understanding that if a positive 

outcome is achieved, the district will only be able to take advantage by seeking public approval 
for a construction bond. 

) Adopted the revisions to Board Policies, EBCD, Emergency Drills and Instruction: EFA. Local 
Wellness Program: JFCF, Hazing/Harassment/Intimidation/Menacing/Bullying/Cyberbullying/Teen 
Dating Violence/Domestic Violence. 

BUSINESS 
) Acknowledged the following staff changes: resignations of basketball coach, Ron Neher: 

Samantha Frank as Special Education Director: and Jon Keranen, sixth grade teacher. The 
coaching position will not be posted: Brian Gardner will resume duties of the Special Education 
Director: and the sixth grade position will be filled with teacher substitute, Katharine Smith, 
for the remainder of the year. A request for leave by Tasha Ueltzen was approved through 
March 29, 2016. 

) Completed an annual review of employee salaries and stipends as required by district's auditors. 
) Reviewed the annual Division 22 Assurance report wherein the district is reporting compliance 

with all Operating Policies and Procedures for public elementary and secondary schools as set 
out in Oregon Administrative Rules Chapter 581. 

) Board consensus to revise form for evaluating the Superintendent; conduct evaluation at the 
February meeting in closed session; and provide a public summary at the March meeting. 

) Due to the poor response of the recent community survey. the Board suspended conducting 
community surveys until such time as the Board's goals have been reviewed and/or revised. 

REPORTS 
) superintendent reported on district facilities highlighting the repairs in Room 8 at the 

elementary school. This summer it was found the floor had given way from the wall by 2-3 
inches. Structural repairs were made and the carpet replaced. Reported recent vandalism at 
the elementary with broken windows and tampered gas valves. Several upstairs library window 
frames have rotted away and will need to be repaired this summer. 



~ Conor Delaney from Pauly Rogers, and Co. reported a clean financial audit for 2014-2015. 
~ Superintendent Gardner reported the district had received an appraisal for the Brownsville 

property. The appraisal came in at $168,000 based on the hypothetical conditions that the 
2.57 acre parcel is vacant, legally separate site and zoned medium density residential. The 
complete appraisal may be found the district's website. 

CL HIGH SCHOOL MUSICAL 
"THOROUGHLY MODERN MILLIE" 
JANUARY 14 AND 16 - 7:00 P.M. 

CL-EBRATE - CLHS - JANUARY 21 - !5:00 P.M. 

NEXT SCHOOL BOARD MEETING - FEBRUARY 8 - 6:30 P.M. - CLHS 


